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Pursuant to the provisions of article 226 of the Law 6/2023, of March 17, on Securities 

Markets and Investment Services, Grifols S.A. ("Grifols" or the "Company") hereby 

informs about the following 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 

Grifols is aware of the recent false information and speculations published by Gotham 

City Research regarding the company's accounting and financial disclosure information. 

As a company committed to transparency, integrity, and ethical conduct, we categorically 

deny and reject any allegations of wrongful accounting or reporting practices of our 

consolidated financial statements. 

Grifols, as a publicly traded company, reports and fully discloses all the relevant 

information regarding all its significant transaction with the highest level of integrity and 

transparency to reflect accurate and a fair view of Grifols’ consolidated financial 

statement. The related party transactions and disclosures reported by Gotham City 

Research have been fully disclosed and audited since 2018 and reported to the Spanish 

regulator. 

Grifols’ consolidated financial statements and internal controls over financial information 

are robust and subject to regular and rigorous annual audits. These annual audits are 

conducted by one of the big-four audit firms, which has consistently released unqualified 

audit reports. 

As leading global healthcare company, we have an unwavering commitment to 

maintaining the highest level of business and financial integrity. Corporate governance is 

and remains our top priority. We have always and will always uphold stringent standards 

and in our accounting reporting and are fully committed to transparent and ethical conduct 

in all our business practices.  

 

In Barcelona, on 9 January 2024 

 

__________________________ 

Nuria Martín Barnés 

Secretary to the Board of Directors 
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